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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: August 4, 2021 

TO: City Manager 

FROM: Ida R. Noonkesser, Director 

SUBJECT: Department Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
During the month of June, the Senior Center served 589 home delivered meals to 42 individuals.  Our ride 

service is still suspended at this time. 

 

While I was on leave, John, and Kathy did great running the Senior Center, they kept our meal program going 

smoothly and elders continued to be served.  Thank to Nadia Sifsof for helping our cook prepare fruit and 

deserts every morning. Other than our meal program it has been a pretty quiet summer. 

 

We are hoping to re-open our ride service for the elders later in August. We will have protocols to maintain 

safety, including mask use on the van and an increased sanitizing routine for the van. 

 

Our front doors have some issues needing repair that cause a fire escape issue.  Once our front doors are 

repaired, we also plan to re-open the Center to the public. The elders are looking forward for us coming back to 

the Center to socialize. 
 


